Garfield Voluntary Stewardship Program
Work Group 

Meeting Notes

Date: February 25, 2016  
Location:  Pomeroy Grain Growers          Time: 3:30 – 5:30 PM





Attendance: Brad Johnson, Duane Bartels, Bob Johnson (Garfield Co. Commissioner, Mike Cassetto  (City Council), Jim McKeirnan (Weed Board), Justin Dixon (Garfield County Commissioner), Sam Ledgerwood (Cattleman’s Association), Byran McKeirnan (Pomeroy CD), Tom Schirm (WDFW), Ernie Kimble (Wheat Growers), Seth Claassen (landowner), Don Howard (landowner)
On phone:  Bill Eller (VSP Conservation Commission), Chad Atkins (DOE) Evan Sheffels (Farm Bureau)
________________________________________________  

Commissioner Justin Dixon welcomed Work Group members and others in attendance. Self -introductions were made.
Evan Sheffels with the Washington State Farm Bureau provided background for the VSP process via phone conference 
Bob Johnson mentioned the fact that there are different soils and are designated with different zones for development. A question about the five critical area designations and do we know where these are located in the county.  Duane and Brad will make a copies of the County Critical Area Ordinance for the next meeting
Brad Johnson presented a proposed DRAFT Ground Rules were presented.  They were approved by consensus.
The list of Work Group Voting and Technical Members was presented.  A question was asked about how many people are being sent information and that there may be more people representing one state entity.  Tom Schirm from WDFW, replied that he would be the only one representing WDFW but might have another WDFW representative that has more expertise in an area to attend a certain meeting if needed. It was further explained that we need to get the representatives of the four state entities that will be reviewing the final plan involved in the beginning of the process rather than at the end. 
Brad showed all the different plans that have been written for Garfield County and some of the adjoining counties. 
Commissioner Justin Dixon was identified as the Garfield VSP Work Group Chairman.

Around-the-Room Discussion occurred about the budget of the VSP program in the state and each county, future funding, and how the group would address each of the critical area categories. 
The Framework for the Development of Work Plan was discussed with further detail as we move forward over the coming months.

Next Meeting Date will be determined with the results of the Doddle Pol.  It will be either the 3rd or 4th Monday of March beginning at either 2:00 or 3:00 o’clock.  
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30.
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